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Headteacher’s message 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

We have been extremely fortunate over recent weeks that our infection measures have supported a relatively settled 

end to the school year. The children have been able to participate in end of term activities such as sports days,    

summer fair and talent contests. I know these have had to look at little different, and at times have presented us with 

a bit of a challenge, but we have pulled together and made sure the children have had lots of fun.  I know everyone 

has fully enjoyed every moment.  I hope that next year we will be able to enjoy these events together again. 

  

We are delighted to welcome a new member of staff to the Orchard Vale team in September. We appointed        

Mrs Richardson to year 5 and 6 and she will be job sharing with Mrs Rana. Mrs Richardson is moving into the area and 

brings lots of experience with her.  Next week the children will be meeting their new classes and new teachers. I      

appreciate that we are still unable to invite parents in to meet new teachers so I have asked teachers to produce a 

welcome video which will be placed on your child’s Class Teams/Tapestry for you to view before the end of term.   

 

We will also be saying goodbye to our year 6 students. We will miss them all but wish them well as they move up to 

Secondary school in September.  I know they are busy ordering their new uniforms and familiarising themselves with 

their new school.  

  

Although restrictions are changing on the 19th July, we will be continuing with our current risk assessment until the end 

of term. We have taken advice from the local authority and spoken to other schools and feel that with infection rates 

so high, and only a few days to go we want to keep both staff and children as safe as possible. There will be changes 

to contact tracing which will come into play on the 19th July and I have included further information on this below. 

  

I hope you all have a lovely weekend and enjoy the glorious weather. 

  

Fiona Pearce,  Headteacher 

 

Changes to contact tracing in education and childcare settings 
  

As you know, the Prime Minister announced on 12th July that Step 4 of the roadmap would go ahead on 19th July. 

 

One of the key changes that will take place from 19th July is that education and childcare settings will no longer be 

asked to conduct routine contact tracing.  As with positive cases in any other setting, NHS Test and Trace will work 

with either the positive case – or in the case of children – the parents, carers or guardian of the positive case to     

identify close contacts. 

 

NHS Test and Trace already manages the contact tracing process for the rest of society – including children who 

have recorded a positive PCR test – and has expertise in supporting people to identify close contacts. 

 

Set out below are more details on how that process will work and what you need to do if your child tests positive for 

COVID-19. 

 

Self-isolating and taking a test 

 

1.  If your child has symptoms, they and other members of the household should self-isolate – and you should inform 

their education or childcare setting. You should immediately order a PCR test for them.  

 

- If the PCR result is negative, they and other members of their household can stop self-isolating (unless instructed 

to self-isolate for other reasons).  

 

- If the PCR result is positive, they, other members of their household and any close contacts identified by NHS 

Track and Trace must self-isolate until 10 days after the onset of symptoms. 

 Continued/…. 
 



2.  If your child has a positive result from a lateral flow device (LFD) test, they and other members of the household 

should self-isolate – and you should inform their education or childcare setting. You should immediately order a 

confirmatory PCR test.  

 

If the confirmatory test is taken within two days and the result is negative, they and other members of their      

household can stop self-isolating (unless instructed to self-isolate for other reasons).  

 

If the confirmatory PCR test is positive (or is taken more than two days after the LFD), other members of their   

household and any close contacts identified by NHS Track and Trace must self-isolate until 10 days after the LFD 

test. 

 

3.  PCR tests can be booked online through the NHS Test & Trace website or by calling 119. 

4.  PCR test results will be recorded with NHS Test and Trace automatically, but you should also communicate the   

result to the education or childcare setting during term time or summer provision. 

 

Contact tracing 

 

5.  If your child gets a positive PCR test result, NHS Test and Trace will contact you, using the details you registered 

when ordering the PCR test. You and/or your child will be asked a series of specific questions designed to identify 

who your child has been in close contact with.   Being in an education or childcare setting with someone who has 

tested positive for COVID-19 will not necessarily mean a person is identified as a close contact. 

  

6.  You will be asked to provide the contact details, if you know them, of any of the individuals – or their parents or 

guardians – who have been identified as close contacts.  NHS Test and Trace will then get in touch with these 

close contacts and provide appropriate instructions or advice (see below). 

  

Self-isolation and/or testing of close contacts 

  

7. At present, anyone identified as a close contact is legally required to self-isolate and must not attend their educa-

tion or childcare setting (the only exception is if they are participating in a daily contact testing trial). Anyone  

identified as a non-household close contact by NHS Track and Trace must self-isolate until 10 days after the date 

of their most recent contact with that person.  

 

If they live in the same household, they must self-isolate until 10 days after the date of that person developing 

symptoms (see point 1 above) or,  

 

if that person was asymptomatic, the date of their test (see point 2 above). NHS Test and Trace will notify you of 

the day on which the self-isolation period ends. 

 

8.  Close contacts are also advised to take a PCR test.  

 

If the test result is negative, they must still complete the full self-isolation period, as the test will not detect all       

positive cases.  

 

If the result is positive, they will need to self-isolate for a further 10 days – and NHS Test and Trace will contact them 

to identify any close contacts. 

 

9.  From 16 August, if the close contact is under 18, they will not have to self-isolate (in line with the policy for fully   

vaccinated adults) but will be asked to take an PCR test immediately, other than for very young children identified 

as non-household contacts, and they will not need to self-isolate while awaiting the results of the test. 

 

If the PCR test is positive, they will be required to self-isolate for 10 days from the date of the test. NHS Test and 

Trace will then get in touch to identify close contacts (see points 5 and 6 above). Further guidance on these 

changes to self-isolation will be provided shortly. 

  

We recognise how difficult the past 18 months have been and the sacrifices that all families, education and         

childcare settings have had to make. This has been an enormously challenging time for everyone and we would like 

 

Click hear for the update of 16th July 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing/
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKDEVONCC/bulletins/2e80ac4




 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Diary Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fri, 19th July Years 5 and 6 visit to Junglaroo 

Tue, 20th July Allotment Team  

Wed, 21st July Year 6 Presentations, BBQ and Years 6 –v– staff rounders match 

Thurs, 22nd July Last day of school 

Wed, 8th Sept First day of Autumn term 

Menu for week commencing 19th July 2021 

Food Vouchers for Summer Holidays 

The Government are continuing their support of families with children who are entitled to income related Free 
School Meals.  ( 

If your child is entitled to free school meals you will have been sent a voucher this week.  This will enable you to     
receive vouchers to the value of £15 per week, per child for Sainsburys, Tesco, Morrisons, Asda, Aldi, M&S Food and 
Waitrose to purchase food over the summer holidays. 

Mr Ovey’s After School PE Clubs for the last week of term 

Monday, 19th July—Basketball club running as normal 

Tuesday, 20thy July—Boys football club running as normal 

There will be no clubs on 

Wednesday, 21st (girls football) 

Thursday, 22nd July (tennis) 

Year 3 and 4—Proud Cloud (High Flyer Readers) 

We are proud to share the children’s success for consistently reading 25 times a week at home.  The 
following children have reached their first step on the Proud Cloud. Well done to: 

 Miss Gulliford’s class Lara - 200  Rhys - 150    Vinny- 50    Mia J - 25   



 

Is your child eligible to income related free school meals? 
 

Holiday Action Fund 
'The Holiday Action Food (HAF) programme is primarily for children aged 5-16 

years (and can include 4-year-olds already in Reception year) who are eligible 

for and receiving benefits-related free school meals (FSM), and their families. If it 

encourages your child to attend, they can bring a friend. We also encourage 

HAF providers to make places available to children who aren’t eligible but who 

can pay to attend. 

15% of the funding can be used to provide places considered as vulnerable or 

in need of this provision. This may include, for example: 

 children assessed as being in need 

 looked-after children 

 children with an EHC plan (education, health and care) 

 children assessed as otherwise vulnerable 

 children living in areas of high deprivation 
children in families that are struggling due to COVID restrictions 
 

Please note that not all activity providers will be able to accommodate the full age range of the programme.  

Please check with the provider what age group is appropriate to their activity. 

If you think that your child is eligible for a income-related Free School Meal under the above criteria, but you 

have not yet registered, you can make an application through our website. If you are successful please email 

orchardvale@ventrus.org.uk with proof of your eligibility (including dates confirmed). 

Little Princess Trust—Ella-Rose 

 

Ella-Rose’s mum has told us: 

“Ella-Rose has been growing her hair for over a year for little princess 

trust (she asked if she could cut it off and go give it to poorly people by 

hand I had to explain the procedure) I thought she would change her 

mind or not mention it again but here we go on the 27th July.  She is all 

booked in and having it all chopped off just over 11inches and having 

a bob so you won’t recognise her when she returns”  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/en?ReturnUrl=%2FCCSCitizenPortal_live
mailto:orchardvale@ventrus.org.uk


 



 



 



 



 


